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Worshipers 

Date       Attendance     
12/01          40     
12/08          34 
12/15          30 
12/22          35 

 

How to find peace 

Blessed are the  
single-hearted, for 
they shall enjoy much 
peace. If you refuse 
to be hurried and 
pressed, if you stay 
your soul on God, 
nothing can keep you 
from that clearness of 
spirit which is life and 
peace. In that stillness 
you will know what 
his will is. 

ð Amy Carmichael 

(From The Newsletter 
Newsletter) 

ððððððð 

January special 
dates 

Å New Yearôs Day:  
Jan. 1 

Å Epiphany: Jan. 6 

Å Baptism of the 
Lord: Jan. 12 

Å Week of Prayer for 
Christian Unity: 
January 18-25 

Å Martin Luther King 
Jr. Day: Jan. 20  

ððððððð 
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Food pantry 

Thank you for your 
prayers and continued 
support.  

Our needs for January 
included: 

1.  Hamburger (one-
pound roll) 

2.  Cereal  

3.  Peanut butter and 
jelly 

4.  Pasta sides (like 
Knorr) 

5.  Cash is always 
needed 

As we close out 2019, 
we give thanks for each 
and every one of you. 

The Edgerton Elementary 
School hosted a food 
drive to help stock our 
shelves. We were 
blessed with more than 
100 lbs. of canned 
goods.  

We will be able to provide 
a holiday meal on food 
pantry distribution day 
(Dec. 21), including a 
canned ham provided 
by the City of Edgerton 
Mayorsô Christmas 
Tree Fund. We expect 
to serve nearly 40   
families with a  
Christmas meal  
this month.   

We have an amazing 
church family and we 
are blessed to feed 
God's children. 

ð Pam Andres and 
Cheri Magee 

Help keep our mailing costs down. If you are no longer interested in receiving the newsletter via 
U.S. mail, please notify our church office at churchoffice@edgertonumc.org or (913) 882-6735.  
Email and online copies are also available. Contact the church office for more information.  

Edgerton United 
Methodist Church 

300 E. 4th St. 
PO Box 34 

Edgerton, KS 66021 

 

Edgerton United  
Methodist Church 
(913) 882-6735 

churchoffice@edgertonumc.org 

Website:  
www.edgertonumc.org 

Facebook:  
www.facebook.com/

edgertonumc 

You are welcome 
hereé 

Republican or Democrat, 
vegetarian or carnivore, 
gay or straight, shy or 
outgoing, young or old; 
whatever your race,  
nationality, or gender,  
if you love Jesus or  
are just curious about 
Jesus, you are  
welcome to join us in é 

discovering, celebrating, 
and sharing the joy of 
Godôs love. 

Church Staff 

Jim Hopwood, Pastor 

Shari Van Baale,  
   Church Secretary 

Michael Stephenson,  
   Emmaus Road  
   Worship Leader 

Judy Sass, Sanctuary Choir       
   and Music Director  

Alexis Peterson, Custodian 
    

 

 
Edgerton UMC participated 
in the cityôs Christmas tree  
decorating contest, which 
benefited the Mayor's 
Christmas Tree Fund.  
The decorated trees were 
on display at the annual 
Mayorôs Christmas Tree 
Lighting Ceremony on  
Dec. 6.  

Although we did not place 
in the top four, we were 
well-represented by a 
beautiful nativity scene  
with the theme of ñO Holy 
Night.ò   

Special thanks to Scott 
Jones for paying the  
registration fee in Ted's 
memory, Ruthe Goff for 
assistance with the design, 
and Rita Jones for putting it 
together. 

ð Rita Jones 

Our tree tells the Christmas story 
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Pastorôs pen 

This is the time 
of year when 
youôre supposed 
to cheerfully flip 
the calendar to a 
new year and 
say ñHappy new 
year!ò 

But I am not happy about it at all. 
Jan. 1 is when the so-called 
ñTraditional Planò goes into effect in 
the United Methodist Church. 

The Traditional Plan basically  
makes it a crime in church law for 
any pastor or church to support 
LGBTQ people in any meaningful 
way. Non-compliance leads to  
expulsion. 

It is a draconian measure, an  
anti-Wesleyan measure, an  
anti-Christian measure, and ð  
yes ð an anti-Christ measure. 

It is the product of that awful special 
General Conference we had last 
February.  

It is the culmination of a decades-long 
effort by fundamentalists to impose 
their narrow and bigoted view of 
scripture on everyone else.  

It is an effort to make the UMC an 
anti-gay lobby and drive out all  
faithful Christians who object.  

It is an effort to destroy the mission 
and ministry that the UMC has built 
over the last 50 years.  

It is an effort to turn the UMC into just 
another culturally captive religious 
institution, just another political pawn 
that promotes conformity to insipid 
civic religion. 

It is an effort to replace the  
liberating gospel of Jesus Christ  
with an enslaving anti-gospel of  
discrimination and hatred. 

Yes, Iôm steamed about it. Youôll hear 
more in worship soon.  

A new day is coming. General  
Conference 2020 convenes in May. 
The church may split. I donôt want 
that to happen. But I am sick of  
being told that I am ñunorthodoxò  
and worse because I donôt follow a 
certain interpretation of scripture.  

Pray for the United Methodist 
Church.  

Grace and peace, 
Jim 
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Wow, where did the 
year go? I canôt believe 
we are starting the third 
decade of this century!   

Do you remember  
the apprehension of  
beginning this new  
century way back at  
the close of 1999? And 
here we are, the loving 
God of centuries ago is 
still the loving God of 
now, January 2020.   

What have we as 
Edgerton United  
Methodist Church  
done this past year?   

¶ Food bank 

¶ Grace Caf® 

¶ Game night 

¶ Angel Tree 

¶ Music for worship 

(thank you, Judy 
and choir members, 
and Michael) 

¶ Sermons (thank 
you, Pastor Jim),  

¶ Bible studies (thank 
you, Chris) 

¶ Church maintenance 
(thank you, trustees) 

¶ Calling or writing our 
elected leaders in 
government and 
church, etc.   

Then there are the acts 
of kindness (smiles, 
calls, texts, hellos) each 
of us do every day living 
Godôs presence in our 
families, communities, 
and beyond.   

My prayer and desire is 
to discern what new and 

different ways we can 
serve and to continue 
those mentioned above, 
to extend the passing  
of grace and peace  
beyond our church walls. 

As Paul writes in  
Romans 1:7 (NRSV): 

ñTo all Godôs beloved in 
Rome (at Edgerton 
United Methodist 
Church)*, who are 
called to be saints: 

Grace to you and peace 
from God our Father 
and the Lord Jesus 
Christ.ò 

ð Jean Reynolds,  
lay leader 

  *my addition 

Lay leaderôs column 

Thank yous 

Thanks to those who donated for  
our adopted family and to Edgerton 
Elementary School. Special thanks  
to Pam Andres and Cheri Magee  
for organizing and delivering the  
donations to the school on Dec. 17. 

ð The Outreach Team 

The season of Christmas 
officially ends with 
Twelfth Night on Jan. 5. 
The season of Epiphany 
starts Jan. 6 and extends 
through Fat Tuesday on 
Feb. 25. 

During Epiphany, we 
ponder the implications 
of God putting on  
human flesh in Jesus. 
What does this really 
mean for us? 

On Jan. 6, weôll  
celebrate Epiphany, 
which is traditionally 
focused on the visit of 
the magi to Bethlehem.  

On Jan. 12 weôll  
commemorate the  
baptism of Jesus and 
renew our own baptismal 
vows. Weôll also join in 
the traditional John 
Wesley service of  
covenant renewal. 

Jan. 19 is Human  
Relations Sunday,  
and weôll consider 
Godôs dream for  
universal shalom.  

Jan. 25 has no set 
theme, so weôll see 
where the Spirit leads 
us. 

ð Pastor Jim 

Here comes Epiphany! 


